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TO: D. R. Horton and adjacent property owners 

 

FROM: J. Pat Rich, Development Coordinator 

 

DATE: September 7, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: Variance application request before the Planning & Zoning Commission 

 

 
 

 

D. R. Horton has filed an application requesting a variance from the Zoning Ordinance (Article 

4.19) to allow the construction of a residence within 15’ of the rear property line.  

 

The property address is 87134 High Point Drive. The legal description is The Preserve Phase 1, 

Lot 7. The property is in an R-2 zoning district. The rear yard setback is 20’. The variance 

requested is 5’. The Case File Number is 202300389. 

 In accordance with the Comprehensive Zoning Ordinance Article 2.6.4, the Planning Commission 

may recommend to the Mayor and City Council a variance be granted as the variance was applied 

for or in a modified form or subject to conditions or the application may be denied.  A variance 

may be revocable, may be granted for a limited period, or may be granted subject to conditions as 

the Planning Commission or Mayor and City Council may prescribe. 

 

The Planning and Zoning Commission will consider this application at its next regularly 

scheduled meeting on Tuesday, September 26, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. The public hearing will be 

held at Diamondhead City Hall in the Council Chambers at 5000 Diamondhead Circle in 

Diamondhead, MS 39525.  Interested members of the public are invited to attend.  This meeting 

will also be live streamed for your convenience. 

 

If you have any questions or comments or would like to review the application, you may contact 

the Building Department at the above address and/or at 228-222-4626. 


